Janice Rockwood

From: Mary Calorio

Sent: Friday, October 30, 2020 12:27 PM **To:** Janice Rockwood; David Capacchione

Cc: Mark Cataldo

Subject: Re: Patriot Homes Request

Hi Dave,

It appears to be written as a public comment. So, it should be posted on the website and shared with the WPCA as such.

Thanks Mary

Get Outlook for Android

From: David Capacchione <dcapacchione@killinglyct.gov>

Sent: Friday, October 30, 2020 11:09:48 AM

To: Mary Calorio <mcalorio@killinglyct.gov>; Janice Rockwood <jrockwoodberry@killinglyct.gov>

Cc: Mark Cataldo <mark.cataldo@suez.com>

Subject: RE: Patriot Homes Request

Hello all,

I have received this from Joe Couture in regards to the request for the WPCA to accept the Patriot Homes proposal. Given that Joe is a Suez employee and attends the WPCA meetings do you want to post this on the Towns website or just present it to the WPCA members?

Thanks and please call with any questions.

D. Cap.

Good morning Dave,

This email is in reference to item 9.a. on the KWPCA Special Meeting Agenda, on Thursday November 5, 2020.

I am against the request or endorsement for the low pressure sanitary sewer installation, for the 30-lot subdivision, proposed by Patriot Homes.

Even though there have been some developments that may have had good luck with this type of installation, the KWPCA has not. I reflect on the subdivision off Franklin Street, known locally as Presidential Estates. The KWPCA has made multiple "costly" repairs to this type system over the years. Being employed at the waste water treatment plant for over 27 years, every time we receive a call in reference to that area, I hold my breathe.

Any type of repair to a force main will be costly and virtually impossible to do safely. Should a break happen, any pump on that portion must be shut down for the area to be safely isolated. Each repair will have to be pressure tested to insure proper bondage and to satisfy there are no further leaks.

Mr. Thibeault stated in his email that Briarwood Falls has a low pressure sanity sewer installation. However, this is a private development and not the responsibility of the KWPCA. Briarwood Falls is approximately 98% gravity sewer.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Best Regards,

Joseph Couture Assistant Project Manager Killingly Operations

SUEZ

31 Wauregan Road Danielson, CT 06239 Tel: 860 779 5392 Fax: 860 779 3018



Please think twice before printing this email.

Before printing a copy of this email, please consider the environment. This email and any attachments are confidential and intended for the named recipient or entity to which it is addressed only. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, re-transmission, or conversion to hard copy, copying, circulation or other use of this message and any attachments is strictly prohibited. Whilst all efforts are made to safeguard their content, emails are not secure and SUEZ cannot guarantee that attachments are virus free or compatible with your systems and does not accept liability in respect of viruses or computer problems experienced. SUEZ reserves the right to monitor all email communications through its internal and external networks